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ST. PAUL’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Farmfield Drive, Beechwood, Prenton, Wirral, CH437TE

Tel: 0151 652 7828

Fax: 0151 653 9052

E-mail: schooloffice@stpauls.wirral.sch.uk
Website: www.stpauls.wirral.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs C Fenna B.Ed.
20th March 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

Re: Coronavirus update – school closure to most pupils
As you are aware, we have now been instructed to close the school to almost all children after today in order to try to reduce the spread of the virus as much as possible by decreasing the numbers of children and staff in schools to a minimum. However, schools have also been asked to stay open in a care capacity for some children.
We have now received more advice from the government including the list of key workers. Parents are asked to follow the key principles listed below:
If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be.

If a child needs specialist support, is vulnerable or has a parent who is a critical worker, then educational provision will be available for them.

Parents should not rely for childcare upon those who are advised to be in the stringent social distancing category such as grandparents, friends, or family members with underlying conditions.

Parents should also do everything they can to ensure children are not mixing socially in a way which can continue to spread the virus. They should observe the same social distancing principles as adults.

If your work is critical to the COVID-19 response, or you work in one of the critical sectors listed below, and you cannot keep your child safe at home then your children will be prioritised for education provision
The full list can be found at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
The categories are Health and Social Care, Education and Childcare, Key Public Services, Local and National Government, Food and other necessary goods, Public Safety and National Security, Transport, Utilities, Communication and Financial services. If you believe you fall into one of these categories please contact school. Some parents whose children fall in to these categories may be able to make arrangements for their children not to be in school and this is helpful as it is important that we reduce numbers as far as possible. 
All other children will need to stay at home, so we ask that you do not send your child into school from Monday onwards.

Please note that this is a national closure – as you may have heard in the news – so while it is a challenging situation, we are not alone. 

If your child is entitled to free school meals we will also be in touch with more information about how we will continue to provide this, with support from a scheme that the government has just announced that will enable us to issue vouchers or meals. It is our understanding at this time that vouchers/meals will only be provided for pupils with a registered entitlement to FSM.

All usual school activities are now cancelled such as school trips, after school clubs and other activities as school is closed.

It is important that you continue to follow advice on self isolation if any members of your family show symptoms. You must maintain the full 14 day period of isolation to ensure that children are not sent back into school before this.

And remember: if you or your child feels ill and you want to know what to do next, please use NHS 111 online.

In addition, please bear in mind that this childcare provision for key workers will remain subject to the school having sufficient staff available to enable them to remain open.
Thank you again for your continued support, and we will be in touch with more information when we can. This is such a challenging time for us all and we wish you and your family good health in the difficult weeks ahead.
Yours sincerely,

C. Fenna

Headteacher
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

REPLY SLIP

Name of pupil:____________________________________________Class:__________

I am not a key worker and my child will remain at home until school re-opens.

I am a key worker employed as _____________________________________________
Place of employment:_____________________________________________________ 

I do  /  do not require a childcare place        (please delete as applicable)

SCHOOL OFFICE USE ONLY

Evidence of employment checked and photocopied _____________________________

Member of staff to sign[image: image1.png]




                               This school continues to be good (Ofsted 2017)
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